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In this context, the amendments proposed by the RCA to the Portuguese 

Competition Act in the draft project may be distinguished into the following 

categories: 

(i) Amendments required by the implementation of the ECN+ 

Directive. This is the case, for instance, of those relating to: (a) the 

mutual assistance and cooperation between national competition 

authorities within the European Competition Network (which 

required the introduction of a new section in the Portuguese 

Competition Act relating to this mechanisms); (b) the powers of the 

authority (in particular the power to examine and use as evidence 

electronic messages, an issue which is unclear in the current 

Portuguese regime); (c) access to file/use of information; and d) 

leniency programme (which appear to require fewer changes); 

(ii) further amendments to the Portuguese Competition Act non-

related to the ECN+Directive, which comprise, inter alia, changes, 

related to: (a) the rules regarding judicial review; (b) the treatment 

of confidentiality claims; (c) attorney-client privilege; and (d) 

implementation of an electronic procedure. 

Considering the above, the non-ECN+ proposals of amendments should be 

carefully considered to determine their pertinence within the current regime and 

alignment with the Directive’s objectives. 

Special attention should also be paid to certain amendments which, according 

to the PCA’s explanatory memorandum to the proposal fora draft project law, are 

justified as transposing specific recitals/provisions of the Directive but rather 

seem to derive from interpretations of such recitals/provisions by the PCA which 

is not undisputed. This is, for example, the case of changes proposed by the PCA 

relating to the suspension of the limitation period pending judicial review, which 

contends with the existence of an absolute limitation period, generally provided 

in the Portuguese jurisdiction, and which the ECN+ Directive safeguards. 

We hope that the replies to the welcomed public consultation launched by the 

PCA may provide good assistance in fine-tuning some of the proposed legislative 

choices and changes. 

Cláudia Coutinho da Costa 
Vieira de Almeida 

On 23 December 2019, the PCA published its Competition Policy Priorities for 

2020. In line with its 2019 Priorities, the PCA maintains a high focus on the pursuit 

for cartels and on the increase in capacity for detection and investigation of anti-

competitive practices, namely through complaints by consumers and other 

market players, and through its leniency programme. 

Following its previous work in this field, the PCA will create a task force 

dedicated to the new challenges brought by the digital era which may facilitate 

and promote anti-competitive practices. 

The Priorities also emphasise the need to ensure a swift procedure, to prevent 

further damages to economy and consumers, while reassuring the respect for 

rights of defence and improvement of internal procedures of checks and 

balances. 

The PCA also reestablishes its focus on raising awareness for the respect of 

competition policies and conditions across the board of the Portuguese economic 

sectors, namely by continuing to push forward its sector recommendations, by 

organising communication campaigns against 
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